Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE for Authority to File Tariffs Increasing Rates for Gas Service Provided to Customers in the Company’s Missouri Service Area
	)))))
	               Case No. GR-2003-0517                          

	
	
	


STAFF RECOMMENDATION


Comes Now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and in compliance with the Commission’s December 23, 2004 Order Directing Filing states:

1.
On December 21, 2004, Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE filed tariff sheets proposing to implement the Energy Efficient Natural Gas Rebate Program (the Rebate Program) agreed to by the Parties and approved by the Commission in the Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement in Case No. GR-2003-0517.  

2.
The Stipulation was approved by the Commission in AmerenUE’s natural gas rate case on January 13, 2004.  AmerenUE made this tariff filing, YG-2005-0472, to comply with paragraph “8” of the Stipulation.  

3.
In response to AmerenUE’s filing, on December 23, 2004, the Commission issued an Order Directing Filing, ordering the Staff of the Commission to file its recommendation on the instant filing no later than January 21, 2005. 

4.
The purpose of the Rebate Program is to encourage more effective utilization of natural gas by encouraging energy-efficiency improvements through the replacement of inefficient natural-gas equipment with high-efficiency Energy Star (ES) rated natural-gas equipment.

5.
The Commission’s Energy Department Tariffs/Rate Design Staff (Staff) has reviewed this filing and has determined that the proposed tariff sheets meet the terms of the Stipulation in Case No. GR‑2003‑0517.  

WHEREFORE, Staff recommends approval of the tariff sheets filed on December 21, 2004, with an effective date of February 1, 2005:
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